Japan urged to negotiate with Taiwan on overlapping economic zones

Taipei, June 10 – The Ministry of Foreign affairs (MOFA) urged Japan to negotiate with Taiwan as soon as possible on the problem of the two countries’ overlapping economic zones.

Lin Song-huann, director of MOFA’s Department of East Asian and Pacific Affairs, made the remarks after nearly 50 Taiwan fishing boats converged in waters between the Tiaoyutais, a tiny group of islets lying about 75 nautical miles northeast of Keelung, and Pengchiayu, about 25 nautical miles off Keelung harbor earlier in the day to protest against Japanese patrol ships, which are often in the area to chase them away. 


The protest ended peacefully as no patrol boats showed up. Only several Japanese reconnaissance planes were monitoring the situation.

Lin noted that at issue was Japan’s formulation of a law regarding its exclusive economic zone and continental shelf in 1996, which includes Taiwan and Matsu in its 200-mile economic zone.


Because of the unreasonable demarcation, both countries started negotiations in 1996 but reached no consensus after 14 rounds of negotiations.

